MANCHESTER METROPOLITAN UNIVERSITY

FACULTY OF EDUCATION

SECONDARY AND PCET PROGRAMMES STEERING GROUP

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21st NOVEMBER 2012
	Present:
	Helen Scott
	Head of Department for ITE & CPD Partnerships

	
	
	

	
	Denis Breen
	St Patricks RC High School and Arts College

	
	Trish Duggan
	Cheadle Hulme High School

	
	Jo Leigh
	Flixton Girls’ School Academy

	
	Paul Fletcher
	Urmston Grammar School

	
	Janet Naylor
	The Fallibroome Academy

	
	Andrew Evans
	Alsager School

	
	Derek Peters
	Alder Community High School

	
	Hazel Vinsun
	MMU

	
	Lynne Wilson
	Abraham Moss High School

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	Beverley Ingham
	Assistant Placements Officer


1. APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Caroline Bradbury, Valerie Butcher, Karen Duffy, William Evans, Daryll Griffiths, Simon Jones, Karen Meanwell, Andrea O’Neill, Jane Petrie, Catherine Roberts, Yvonne Sinclair and Rowena Smith.
2.
MINUTES FROM THE LAST MEETING
It was 


RESOLVED


that the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd May 2012 be approved as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.
4. NEW STANDARDS
4.1 Helen Scott informed the Group that the North West Consortium of Universities and TeachFirst had produced the new Progress Indicators.  Views from school colleagues within the Group were requested and it was agreed that this was regarded as a helpful and useful document.  One member reported that it had been used as a model for the year within their school and had been a very useful and easy document for trainees to use, much easier than previous versions.

4.2 Helen Scott reported that feedback from trainees indicated that not all Subject Mentors were using new Progress Indicators.  MMU are keen to ensure that all Mentors are using this document.  In the new year, the column marked “Making Progress towards” will be removed for Block B as we do not feel these are appropriate to apply to trainees at this point in the course (they should ideally be working within the “Good” or “Outstanding” column-see 4.6 below also).
4.3 School Members of the Group raised the matter of MMU Tutor visits to schools and levels of communication.  Professional Mentors were not notified in advance about visits from MMU Tutors with the exception of one MMU Tutor, Yvonne Sinclair.  Trainees had been asked to inform their Subject Mentor about the visit.  Helen Scott informed the Group that MMU Tutors must make contact about their visit via the Professional Mentor.  
Action:  Helen Scott to clarify school visits with Subject Tutors.  

4.4 The matter about the Induction Phase was raised and the level of communication re variation to subject patterns.  Subject Co-ordinators should liaise directly with the Professional Mentors to inform them of their different Induction arrangements.

Action:  Helen Scott is to raise the issue of the Induction Arrangements with Subject Co-ordinators. 
4.5 Helen Scott informed the Group that it is the MMU expectation that all trainee observations must be joint with the MMU Tutor and Subject Mentor and the University Tutor must always feedback. 

4.6 The matter of Good/Outstanding was discussed.  MMU are firming this issue as the barrier had been raised.  MMU are requesting that trainees are good or outstanding by the end of the programme.  If any trainee is failing to reach Good/Outstanding at the start of their next placement then Professional Mentors must make contact with MMU so that processes can be put in place. 
5. NATIONAL PRIORITIES
5.1 Helen Scott outlined the National Priorities to the Group, which are Behaviour Management, SEN/EAL and Phonics Agenda for Primary.  School colleagues were asked for feedback on how they were dealing with these.  One school reported that the Teaching School Alliance helped with these issues and Castle Hill Special School based in their alliance were deemed to be a valuable source of help.  Another school brought someone in to help with this and another dealt with them as a whole school. 
5.2 Priority action was needed in the area of Phonics.  MMU colleagues have been given funding and time to deal with this matter and get to know the phonics scheme in more detail.  There is a need to locate experts in this field within Primary Schools.    Gee Macrory has produced a phonics package that could be issued to schools.  
Action:  Helen Scott to discuss distribution of the Phonics Package with Gee Macrory
5.3 Helen Scott informed the Group that MMU have been working with the St Thomas Centre (Pupil Referral Unit) in Blackburn.  Four to five Secondary trainees have been selected via interview with the Unit and will have a split placement during Block B where they will spend 3 days at the PRU and 2 days in school.  

6. CLUSTER TWILIGHTS
6.1 Helen Scott informed the Group that Twilight sessions would now be held in January and these now replace the Cluster Half Day sessions.  The provisional dates for the Twilight sessions are 17th and 21st January.  Helen Scott requested suggestions for the sessions from members of the Group taking into account the National Priorities previously mentioned within Minute 5. 
Suggestions put forward:

· SMCS (Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural development)
· Numeracy

· Working with Parent/Carer e.g. Parents’ evenings

· New National Curriculum, lots of changes to this, updates needed.

7. TEACHING SCHOOLS UPDATE
7.1 Helen Scott requested updates from Teaching Schools within the Group. 


Janet Naylor from The Fallibroome Academy reported that all Schools Directs vacancies had been filled.


Trish Duggan from Cheadle Hulme High School reported that there were eight SLE (Specialist Leaders in Education) within various areas of their Alliance.  Successful bids had been made by the Alliance and are working with MMU on these.  A pilot similar to the MMU PRU is taking place.  Five trainees in Science and English work with a PRU and Castle Hill School and this was reported to be working well. Issues in Research and CPD were moving at a slower pace within the Alliance.
It was noted that MMU would be able to help with any Research and CPD development in schools.  If any schools need help or guidance with this area then please make contact with MMU.

7.2 Helen Scott informed the Group that placements from Teaching Schools would still be required and hoped that Schools Direct placements would not stop schools from offering core subject areas to the Partnership.

7.3 It was reported that in the academic year 2013-2014 there would be 140+ Schools Direct placements across all subjects except for Psychology and not so many on the Primary Programme. MMU are looking at the year 2014-2015 and the issue of competing for Schools Direct placements.  It was reported that a new programme for Computer Science would be introduced for September 2013 entry.   Overall trainee numbers on the Programmes are looking satisfactory for 2013-14.

7.4 Helen Scott informed the Group that there had been lots of interest in Schools Direct.  The applications process was outlined and it was noted that dual interviewing would take place and applicants were allowed to apply to three schools.  

ACTION: Helen Scott to send email newsletter.
8. PROGRAMMES AND PARTNERSHIP UPDATES
8.1 Helen Scott reported that the Quinquennial Review was underway and this was being managed by Yvonne Sinclair.
8.2 Certificates had distributed to Secondary Partnership Schools who had been identified as a Leading Partnership School via the Quality Designation Document.  Some schools were sent Certificates for involvement with EAL and CPD projects. The next round of certification would start soon.

8.3 Evaluations for Professional Mentors and Subject Mentors are to be revised by the Cluster Representatives.  It was noted that MMU value the opinions from schools.

8.4 Helen Scott outlined the main changes to the Ofsted process for MMU to the Group.  MMU are expecting a no-notice phonics inspection before the end of December.  It was anticipated that Inspectors would visit schools that take a high volume of trainees, NQTs and RQTs.  Poor Trainees in school could trigger an inspection at MMU.  

A letter had been sent to all schools who take a high number of trainees to inform them about the Inspection process. It was asked if Headteachers should be contacted with the same information.  Schools identified as being part of the inspection would be contacted by MMU and invited to attend a meeting at short notice.  Helen Scott requested that schools be flexible to attend in this instance.  Ofsted expectations are much higher and MMU are striving to keep the ‘Outstanding’ grade.
8.5 The matter of trainee evaluations was raised.  It was reported that some schools had been sent data from the Block A phase last year but had not had the same for the Block B phase.  

ACTION: Helen Scott to contact Jane Petrie at MMU to remind Partnership Tutors to resend all data to their Clusters.
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was reported that the Maths University Project was working well, with six partnership schools now involved.

Helen Scott thanked the members of the SPSG for their attendance at the meeting.
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